FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
l=-|| b City of Duluth - Parks and Recreation
r— 411 West First Street « Duluth, Minnesota 55802
DULUTH 218-730-4309 » www.duluthmn.gov
[ n Nes o7 ]

For more information contact Kelli Latuska,
Public Information Officer at 218-730-5309

DATE: 9/30/2025
SUBJECT: Media Advisory: City of Duluth to host ribbon cutting event and interpretive hike at the Incline Stairway Trail on Thursday, October 2
BY: Kelli Latuska, Public Information Officer

Media Advisory

City of Duluth to host ribbon cutting event and interpretive hike at the Incline Stairway Trail on
Thursday

Thursday, October 2, 2025 | 3:00 PM ribbon cutting, 4:30 PM interpretive hike | Incline Stairway
Trail, intersection of Skyline Parkway and N Seventh Avenue W, Duluth, MN

[DULUTH, MN] Duluth Parks and Recreation and the Duluth Preservation Alliance will host a ribbon
cutting ceremony to commemorate the Incline Stairway Trail on Thursday, October 2, 2025 at 3:00
pm. City of Duluth and Duluth Parks and Recreation staff and community partners will provide
remarks during the ceremony.

Following the ceremony, at 4:30 pm, Duluth Parks and Rec and the Duluth Foot Trails Alliance will host
a free interpretive hike up and down the stairway. The hike up and down the stairway is
approximately one mile, round trip. A shuttle will be available for participants who wish to ride back
up to the top of the stairs. The Mayor Roger Reinert, City of Duluth staff, and community partners
will celebrate the completion of the long-term projects and highlight the features of the newly-
renovated park for attendees.

The Incline Stairway once served as part of the historical Incline Railway, which provided
transportation to residents from downtown Duluth up the hillside between 1891 and 1939. This event
will celebrate the installation of new interpretive signage as well as the historical designation of the
site.
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